BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MARCH 19th 2019
Unapproved
Present.
Mr Campbell (in the chair), Mr Bruin, Mr Dyke, Mr Jones, Ms Tuer, Mr Hughes.
Ms Lord (LDNPA), 6 parishioners.
Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)
Before the meeting began Ms Lord, LDNPA Conservation Officer spoke about the current review of the Conservation Areas in Bampton and Bampton Grange and answered questions from councillors and parishioners. She was invited to give a wider presentation at the Annual Parish Meeting as she wanted to get opinions and feedback from as many people as possible.
She was thanked and left the meeting.
116.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr Slee (EDC) – prior meeting.
116.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.
          116.3 minutes of the meeting held on January 22nd.
 Having been circulated they were taken as read, approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Campbell.
116.4 Public comments and concerns.
It was reported that the drain at Grange was still blocked.
 Mr Dickman spoke about his concerns about the flood alleviation work that had impacted on his property. Mr Campbell said that he would contact Mr Banks, Highways engineer,and arrange a site meeting to inspect the area.
 The Clerk reported that the contract had been signed for the green waste skip and the first one would come in April.
,
116.5 EDC, CCC and LDNPA reports.
EDC and LDNPA not present.
CCC – Mr Hughes apologised for the lack of notice for the recent road closure. It had been for urgent repairs and was therefore unplanned.
Consultations were to be made with the voluntary sector regarding waste disposal and a possible recycling exchange facility at Flusco.
Mr Hughes, himself, was looking at a possible re-opening of the Penrith to Keswick railway.
116.6 Finance.
Bank balances Current account at  1/02/19   6704.85
                                                       1/03/19   4354.91
                        Business reserve at 1/02/19   1003.08
                                                        1/03/19   1003.23
Mr Campbell signed the statements.
Interest added to business reserve account – 0.32
Cheques issued at the last meeting had all been cleared.
Cheques issued since the last meeting and signed by Mr Bruin and Mr Hughes also cleared;-
       PFK playground rent –   15.00
       A Milne – strimming   1500.00
       ICO registration              40.00
       EDC – lighting              334.94
No outstanding accounts for payment.
b) Grant application from St Patrick's PCC for a contribution towards the repainting of the church clock.
After some discussion it was agreed that 250.00 should be given. Payment was deferred until the next financial year.
116.7 Millennium trailer
There had been a suggestion that the PC should take over responsibility for the Millennium trailer but Mr Yates explained the position and stated that it would remain in the custody of the PCC who were currently looking for a new storage place for it.
Mr Hughes left the meeting.
116.8 Updates.
a) Footway lighting
Mr Campbell would contact Neil Buck(EDC) re the light at Croft End which is intermittently not working.
Mr Dyke would collate all information re the lighting.
b) Boon Day.
Mr Dyke reported that a volunteer had offered to help him with the trimming of the willow tunnel in the playground.
A litter pick organised by Ms Tuer would take place on Saturday May 18th. She would also investigate the possibility of setting up a Facebook page for the council.
c) Seat and bus shelter inspection.
    Not carried out yet.
d) Memorial Hall notice board.
 Mr Bowness was still working on the new stronger brackets but Mr Campbell would source alternatives if they were not ready soon as the old board is in an awful state.
116.9 Playing field access and walkways.
No report as Ms Harmer absent.
116.10 Planning
a) 7/2019/3037  The Old Forge, Bampton Grange CA10 2QR
Rear extension.
No objections expressed.
b) 7/2019/3027 High Rough Hill, Askham CA10 2QL
Change of use from agricultural barn to domestic use including alterations to listed building. 2RH
No Objections.
Councillors approved of properties being brought into use as permanent residences.
c)7/2019/3044 Sunset View, Bampton, CA10 2RH
Rear porch extension and alterations.
There were no objections but concern over flooding risk.
116.11 APM arrangements.
To be held on Thursday April 25th.
Conservation area review to be the topic.
Refreshments to be served.
116.12 Councillors' concerns.
None raised.
116.13 Election.
Thursday May 2nd.
Nomination papers were handed to those councillors standing for re-election with a reminder that they had to be given in at the Town Hall by April 3rd.
116.14 Items for the next agenda.
Chairman's report
Financial report
116.15 Date of the next meeting
Tuesday May 14th
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.30pm.
